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Pima Natural Resource Conservation District            

Pima Center for Conservation Education, Inc. 

3241 N. Romero Road 

Tucson, AZ 85705 

Final Minutes of the Board of Supervisors of the      
  Pima Natural Resources Conservation District (PNRCD) 

Meeting Date: July 13, 2021  Meeting Location: public teleconference 
Time the meeting was called to order: 1:18 pm 
 

Supervisors-Clerk:  Jim Chilton, Cindy Coping, Jonathan DuHamel, Patricia King, Andrew 
McGibbon, and Chris Postel (Clerk). 
Others: Brooke Gladden (AACD) Sarah King, Mary Miller and Julia Sittig (Altar Valley Con-
servation Alliance). 

 

AACD Update: Per Brooke Gladden, the AACD Summer Conference will be August 9-11 at 
the Wigwam Resort. You must reserve a hotel room by July 19 and register for the confer-
ence by the end of July.  On August 9, the AACD Board of Directors meeting will cover these 
items: company review, committee meetings and business meeting. At night, a silent auction 
will be held during the trade show mixer. On August 10, a series of panel discussions will be 
held on: surface-groundwater issues; conservation perspectives, &  growing more food, con-
servation programs and local food, composting & donating & diversifying Markets for Agricul-
tural Producers. During lunch, Gloria Green, USDA Deputy Under Secretary for Farm Pro-
duction and Conservation, will be the keynote speaker. At night, a local food, wine and beer 
tasting with a silent auction will be held. On August 11, Keisha Tatum (NRCS) will cover Re-
source Assessment and Local Work Groups.  The Conserve AZ Portal and the Conservation 
Action Plan will also be discussed. 
 

Altar Valley Conservation Alliance (AVCA):  Per Sarah King, AVCA has been conducting a 
series of Rangeland workshops: soil science and brush management. A third workshop will 
be held by the end of August. Per Julia Sittig, the topics come from ranchers and this year 
the focus is seeding.  They use information specific to Altar Valley such as precipitation and 
vegetation. They have used the information to develop a brush treatment matrix. Per Sarah 
King, they have promoted the workshops using their e-new list and partnering with NRCS 
and UofA Cooperative Extension.  Materials are available on the UofA website. Sarah is re-
questing a $3,000 sponsorship from PNRCD and a proposal has just been emailed to the 
Board.  Per Jim Chilton, the PRNCD board will act on their proposal at the next PNRCD 
meeting. Per Supervisor King, AVCA has links to view the previous workshops.  
 
30x30 Resolution:  Per Supervisor Coping, we agree with the Governor’s Letter concerns 
that Governor Ducey signed that no more land should be taken out of production. A big issue 
is conserving versus preserving.  The Center for American Progress is behind it. She          
researched the facts from various sources.  There are a lot of Conservation Easements in 




